Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Location: Hollywood Roadhouse in New Germany

Date: May 2nd, 2015
Officers Present:

	President:
	Keith “Smoker” Efron
	X
	Sergeant at Arms: 
	Fred Pawelk
	

	Vice President:
	Mike Berger
	X
	
	John Houston
	X

	Chapter Rep:
	Mike Jencks
	X
	
	Keith Knee
	X

	Treasurer:
	Becky Hasslen
	X
	
	Mary Berger
	X

	Secretary:
	Maureen O’Hern
	X
	
	Mike Shinn
	X

	
	
	
	
	Steve “Cousin Steve” Johnson
	X


Total number of members attending: 28
Guests: None
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance: 3:01pm / Smoker
Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:
Smoker thanked everybody for coming out and thanked all the volunteers who participated at the chapter events.

Mike thanked everybody for coming out.
OFFICER REPORTS

Secretary’s report: Motion to accept the minutes - Holly, 2nd Mike E. Motion - Passed
Treasurer's Report: 
	Started April with:
	
	$2,939.22

	
	
	

	Income:
	Memberships - March
	$105.00

	
	Donations collected for Toys for Tots
	$28.86

	
	Donations collected for the Food Shelf
	$18.17

	
	Total:
	$152.03

	
	
	

	Expenses:
	1st class RN mailed to LC Rep - April
	$2.00

	
	Deposit for 2016 Grounded Hogs Party Hall Rental
	$100.00

	
	A.B.A.T.E. U Hospitality Room
	$248.66

	
	A.B.A.T.E. U Hospitality Room food
	$150.00

	
	Chapter Rep's room for the April 2015 BOD
	$187.60

	
	Transfer to Toys for Tots fund
	$28.86

	
	Transfer to the Food Shelf fund
	$18.17

	
	Total:
	$735.29

	
	
	

	April Ending Balance:
	
	$2,355.96

	
	
	

	Earmarks
	
	

	Seed money for promotional idea
	$96.56

	Products donated to 2014 ABATE U Auction
	$70.00

	Annual Affiliation Fee
	$25.00

	Reimburse Chapter Rep - Hotel Rm @ BOD (1 remaining of 3 per year)
	$90.00

	Reimburse half of Road Guard training fee for up to six people
	$90.00

	2015 A.B.A.T.E. University banquet centerpiece
	$50.00

	Food and Supplies for Chapter Memorial Run Social
	$150.00

	1/2 page ad in Road Noise for the Spring Run
	$65.00

	1/4 page ad in Road Noise for membership table at Gear-Head Get Together
	$35.00

	Website annual hosting fee (August 2015)
	$39.95

	Annual Blanket Special Events Insurance (August)
	$125.00

	1/2 page ad in Road Noise for the Fall Fundraiser
	$65.00

	Business card ad in Road Noise for Crow River Farms
	$12.00

	2015 Member of the Year Membership/Plaque
	$90.00

	2016 Grounded Hogs Party
	$900.00

	Total:
	$1,903.51

	
	
	

	Petty Cash:
	$20.60

	MRF Donation Fund: 
	$173.69

	Chapter Gambling Fund: 
	$23.99

	Food Shelf Fund:
	$18.17

	Toys for Tots Fund: 
	$50.77

	Buddy Bear Fund
	$17.00

	Grand Total: 
	 
	$2,660.18

	
	
	

	Spendable:
	$452.45


Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report - Mike E., 2nd Chris. Motion – Passed
Chapter Rep Report: Jim Kosse received a Write to Ride patch. Rally raffle tickets are now available $10ea. Rally info is available. Party in Finlayson July 10th – 12th. Tim “Skimmer” Hansen passed away the night before the BOD. Jim Pease resigned as the Education Chair Paul Tjepkes is the interim chair. The By-Law amendment passed. Almost all the ABATE U raffle tickets were sold so there will be a chapter payback. We are still looking for volunteers for the Algona membership table. KQRS will promo our state rally and there will be a trailer out at the fairgrounds. Kristie Orn is looking for volunteers for the Ways & Means committee they meet 4 times a year. The Publications committee is holding a Road Noise Advertising Revenue Chapter Challenge – Bring in advertisements from May 1st thru Dec 31st, 2015 and on Jan 31st, 2016 the winning chapter will receive 2 free months of full page ad space in the Road Noise so the chapter can publish fundraisers and events. The Publications committee also needs Business, Bike & Member of the Month articles. PAC reports were passed around. Special thanks to Lake & Southwest chapters for their donations to the PAC.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Special Events (Becky and Dave C.): Chapter garage sale May 13th – 15th at Mike’s house in Buffalo, items & volunteers needed. Memorial Run leaving from the Legion. FYI - Main St in Hopkins is torn up plan accordingly. There will be a Fort Snelling trip leaving at 10am and will return before the start of the run.  Spring Run is June 13th. Corn Feed at the State Rally. Motion to earmark $100 for the corn feed – Sheila, 2nd Lee. Motion - Passed. Think about what we want to do for a Fall fundraiser. Oct 24th is the tentative date for Toys for Tots fundraiser at the Crossbar in St. Boni. Menace will be contacted to be the band at the 2016 Grounded Hogs party. Think about auction items. Next meeting is at 2pm on June 6th at Delano Lanes.
Legislative Report / MRF Report (Todd R): Start Seeing Motorcycles license plate bill is going to a conference committee.  MC Profiling bill is done for this year. Reckless Driving bill has passed in the House and Senate and still has to go to a conference committee.  There was a bill presented this year that would require all motorcyclists to carry an extra insurance policy. Please contact your insurance agent to see how much the insurance will cost. Ask your insurance agent to quote you the cost of $25,000 PIP insurance coverage. Please attend Heartland STEAM, Biker in the Beltway and Meeting of the Minds events. Please contact your Representatives about the MC Checkpoint issue.
Training and Education (Mary): At the last meeting the chapter voted to reimburse $15 of the $30 cost of the Road Guard training class, a sheet was passed around to the attendees. Each Road Guard is required to have a Stop/Slow sign. Exp. Riders course coming up May 9th. There are 7 people signed up so far. Motion to have the chapter cover up to $100 of the total cost of the class – Todd, 2nd Lee. Motion – Passed. Holly & Steve taught a Share the Road class. 
State Rally (Smoker): Rally posters are available contact Derrell for the posters. We have signed up for Front gate and Security shifts. Sponsorship information is available. Rally tickets are available online. We would like to have 2000 people attend the rally this year this is our biggest fundraiser. Lake Chapter will be in charge of the Rally fire more to come at the next meeting. We have 10 Rally sponsors so far. Hollywood Roadhouse is the newest sponsor. If you sign up for 3 rally shifts you will receive a free rally ticket, if you do not show up for your shift your chapter will be billed for the ticket. Contact Derrell Jensen to sign up.
Public Relations: (Mitch B): No Report
Motion to accept the Committee reports - Popeye, 2nd Mike E. Motion - Passed

Products (Holly R.): Danita is working on getting our products onto a disc so we can work with any vendor.
Motion to accept the Products reports - Mike E, 2nd Chris Motion - Passed

OTHER REPORTS
Dial-A-Ride (Mike E): DAR is looking a representative from each chapter Mike Edgett will be Lake Chapter's rep. If anyone is interested in the position let Mike know. The DAR season has started. Please make a note of when you make an invention and give the info to Mike so DAR can keep track of interventions. Thank you to Lake Chapter for their support.
MN MC Safety Task Force (Mike B): Next mtg is the coming up it's the 3rd Thursday of the month.
Drawing (Mike E): $5 off products winner - Lee
1st State Rally ticket winner - Chris
2nd State Rally ticket winner - Mary B.
OLD BUSINESS: Mike B. - Bill Jensen (Mediacom) donated $300 towards the purchase Buddy Bears Bill asked about the status of the Buddy Bears. Becky stated that Lake Chapter is waiting on an invoice and that the Bears are with Fred.
NEW BUSINESS: Smoker received an email from the Montrose Fire dept asking for Buddy Bears. Motion to give 10 bears to the Montrose Fire dept - Dave C., 2nd Todd. Motion - Passed. Motion to give 10 bears to the Chanhassen Fire dept - Todd, 2nd Jim K. Motion - Passed. Todd - May is motorcycle awareness month please send editorials to local your local paper reminding people of that.
UPCOMING EVENTS:

May 13th – 16th Lake Chapter Garage Sale @ 1205 Lilac Circle, Buffalo, MN

May 23rd – Memorial Run, American Legion in Hopkins leaves at Noon, social at Becky & Dave in Buffalo afterwards.


       There will be a ride to Fort Snelling leaving at 10am and returning before noon
June 6th - Lake Chapter Special Events meeting, 2pm
June 6th - Lake Chapter Mtg at Delano Lanes in Delano, 3pm

June 13th – Lake Chapter Fun Run sign in starts at 11am leaves Jacque B’s at Noon

July 11th - Lake Chapter Mtg at Smokers' place in Breezy Point, 3pm - Campout, Food, Bonfire
Aug 4th - MN Day in Central City, SD

Aug 29th - Lake Chapter Mtg at Chops in Hanover, 3pm. NOTE: This is our Sept meeting there won't be an August mtg
Sept 4 - 6th ABATE of MN State Rally in Litchfield MN
Motion to adjourn the meeting - Sheila, 2nd Lee - Motion - Passed. 4:09pm

Respectfully submitted by Maureen O’Hern

Motions Passed at the May 2nd meeting
1. Motion to accept the minutes - Holly, 2nd Mike E. Motion - Passed

2. Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report - Mike E., 2nd Chris. Motion – Passed 

3. Motion to earmark $100 for the corn feed – Sheila, 2nd Lee. Motion - Passed
4. Motion to have the chapter cover up to $100 of the total cost of the class – Todd, 2nd Lee. Motion – Passed

5. Motion to accept the Committee reports - Popeye, 2nd Mike E. Motion - Passed 

6. Motion to accept the Products reports - Mike E, 2nd Chris Motion - Passed

7. Motion to give 10 bears to the Montrose Fire dept - Dave C., 2nd Todd. Motion - Passed
8. Motion to give 10 bears to the Chanhassen Fire dept - Todd, 2nd Jim K. Motion - Passed
9. Motion to adjourn the meeting - Sheila, 2nd Lee - Motion - Passed
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